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Annual HG Dinner/Dance 
Mark your calendars: Thursday November 19th 
 

This year's Dinner Dance event will be held in the  
Patterson GlobalFoods Institute Annex, overlooking the Bijou Park. 

Cocktails at 5:30 pm, Dinner at 6:00 pm 
• Cost is $40.00 per person 
• Maximum capacity 56 
• Deadline to buy tickets is November 13th 

The tickets can be purchased from Elena 
• over the phone (204) 631-3324 
• in person at C306-2055 Notre Dame Ave. 
• at our Heritage Group meeting on October 15 
• over the phone after November 4 from Janice Lowry (204) 632-3031! 

Fred Doern: On the Right TAC 

Heritage Group September 17th meeting 
by Guy Dugas  

The over thirty Heritage Group members who squeezed into 
room A-137 to hear Fred Doern speak went away considerably 
prouder to be linked to RRC after September’s Heritage Group 
meeting. Not only did his polished presentation open our eyes 
to amazing research activities and leading edge technologies 
hidden within our walls, it underlined the pivotal role we play 
in providing industry access to those technological assets. 

An RRC alumni himself (early ’70s Chem Tech), Fred returned 
to RRC in 2003 after 30 years within the Canadian nuclear 
research and medical device industries. As Research Chair for 
the School of Transportation, Aviation, and Manufacturing 

(STAM), Fred directs and supports the research activities for 
RRC’s Technology Access Centre (TAC) in Aerospace and 
Manufacturing. $1.7 million in 
funding in 2012 made RRC’s one 
of the first five Natural Sciences 
and Engineering Research 
Council (NSERC) funded TACs in 
Canada. The Centre’s three main 
areas of focus are advanced 
materials & bonding, imaging & 
automation, and simulation & 
visualization. 

http://blogs.rrc.ca/tac/
http://www.nserc-crsng.gc.ca/
http://www.nserc-crsng.gc.ca/
http://www.nserc-crsng.gc.ca/
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Fred kicked off with a bit of a history lesson, taking us back to 
early RRC applied research with Motor Coach Industries in 
2005. That project sought to insert a new engine/transmission 
pairing into a  bus to meet 
stricter US environmental 
requirements. In Fred’s 
words, it was more of a 
plumbing exercise, like trying 
to squeeze an elephant into a 
phone booth. But the venture 
established RRC as a serious 
player and laid the foundation for future applied research 
partnerships and initiatives. It also confirmed RRC’s pivotal 
role in filling the gap between basic university research and 
eventual commercialization: to demonstrate how new 
technologies can be used.  

In 2009, RRC’s Centre for Aerospace Technology and Training 
(CATT) became RRC’s first Industrial Campus (one of only three 
of its kind in all of North America). The CATT houses an array 

of cutting-edge laser systems 
capable of welding, cladding 
and cutting parts with 
complex geometries and 
thickness variations. 
Questions from the floor were 
flying thick and fast after 

Fred’s high-res videos of laser welding. Most interesting too 
was how the CATT is exploring additive manufacturing 
techniques, such as using 3D printers to accurately “print” 
prosthetic limbs (as for hip replacements). Industry 
recognition for the CATT has been high since 2010. 

Across street from the CATT, RRC’s Centre for Non-Destructive 
Inspection (CNDI) opened in 2012. Housed within Magellan 
Aerospace at 660 Berry, the CNDI features some of Canada’s 
most advanced inspection 
equipment (including one of only 2 
laser ultrasonic testing systems in 
the country). Laser Ultrasonic 
inspection utilizes lasers to 
generate and detect ultrasound. 
This allows for a contact-free 
inspection of composite parts to 
inspect for porosity, delamination 
and inclusions. “Think of it as a very 
expensive coin to tap surfaces for 
defects”, explained Fred. 

But perhaps the most interesting of all was RRC’s industrial 
automation robotic facilities. You may not know that we are 
one of the most privileged colleges in Canada in terms of 
robotic inventory. 

Fred introduced us to Baxter  
(currently the only Baxter to  
live in Canada), whose  
flexible arms can sense  
when they bump into  
something (like a person).  
Through Baxter we learned  
about fixtureless robots  
and the socialization of  
technology, with robots  
working alongside humans  
rather than replacing them on the shop floor. 

Eddy, a mobile member of RRC’s 
Robotics Lab‘s family with a 
laptop, has been the centre of 
recent research involving a 
number of intern students. Eddie 
can navigate autonomously and 
see in 3-D using the power of 
Microsoft Kinect. Five distance 
sensors (three infrared and two 
ultrasonic) detect objects to help 
avoid collisions.  

And Fred just kept going: robotic 
communications and simulations 
via the Robot Operating System 

(ROS), industrial simulation and mixed media development, 
how integrating vision with autonomous robots is helping to 
provide elder care in Japan. We were treated to an extremely 
informative and tightly packed one-hour presentation, much 
more than can possibly be described here. We could not have 
asked for a more engaging sixty minutes.  

Fred concluded by reiterating the role of the research chair: to 
engage stakeholders and investigators, to evaluate emerging 
technologies, to establish vision and mission, to enhance 
research capacity, and to extend the College’s circle of 
influence. If the engagement of this Thursday morning’s 
audience is any indication, RRC has much to be thankful for. 

Well done, Fred! And thank you.

 

tƻƭƛŎŜ ŎƘƛŜŦ ΨōǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǘΩ ǘƻ ƧŜǊƪ ŎƘƛŎƪŜƴ Ŏƻƻƪ-off against RRC chef 
Read how “The Chief” faced off against “The Chef” at Red River College September 9

th
. Winnipeg Police Chief Devon Clunis and 

RRC instructor Tim Appleton put their culinary skills to the test for a worthy cause, raising nearly $3,600. 
On line at: http://news.rrc.ca/2015/09/police-chief-brings-the-heat-to-jerk-chicken-cook-off-against-rrc-chef/  

 

http://blogs.rrc.ca/tac/about/facilities/centre-for-aerospace-technology-training-catt/
http://blogs.rrc.ca/tac/about/facilities/centre-for-aerospace-technology-training-catt/
http://blogs.rrc.ca/tac/about/facilities/centre-for-non-destructive-inspection-cndi/
http://blogs.rrc.ca/tac/about/facilities/centre-for-non-destructive-inspection-cndi/
http://magellan.aero/
http://magellan.aero/
http://news.rrc.ca/2015/09/police-chief-brings-the-heat-to-jerk-chicken-cook-off-against-rrc-chef/
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Bursary Fund for David and Joan Rew 
In keeping with their lifelong commitment to student success at Red River 
College, a $750 bursary for a full time RRC student in financial need has 
been created by family, friends and colleagues of David and Joan Rew. 

As they move to the next chapter in their lives, we thank David for all he 
has done for Red River College and the College community over the past 
36 years and we know the establishment of this bursary will further his 
legacy of fulfilling the mission and vision of the College. 

Please recognize David for his commitment to the College by considering 
a gift to the David and Joan Rew Bursary Fund. 

¶ online: https://hub.rrc.ca/Donate/Default.aspx  

¶ by phone: 204-631-3324 (Elena Grinshteyn) 

¶ by mail:  

Elena Grinshteyn  

Development Officer, Student Awards and Special Initiatives 

C306-2055 Notre Dame Avenue, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3H 0J9 

Please indicate the fund name David and Joan Rew Academic Bursary. (Online, indicate under Additional Gift Information.) 

All donations over $10 are eligible for tax receipt. 

More than a footnote 
Armin Wiebe referred to himself in a September 2015 Free Press article as “a footnote in the 
Manitoba writing community”. Those of us who remember Armin from his days at the Exchange 
District Campus or who have followed his writing career might disagree. His 2004 novel, Tatsea 
(which, by the way is available in the RRC library), won both the Margaret Laurence Award for Fiction 
and the McNally Robinson Book of the Year Award. And he has certainly not been just sitting on his 
hands since retiring in 2008 after twelve years as an instructor of creative writing at RRC. 

Past writer-in-residence at libraries in Saskatoon, Saskatchewan and Dauphin, Manitoba, and the 
Centre for Creative Writing and Oral Culture at the University of Manitoba, Armin has also served on 
the boards Prairie Fire magazine, Rhubarb Magazine, The Manitoba Writers’ Guild (an organization he 
helped establish), and on the National Council of the Writers’ Union of Canada. 

Two of Armin’s plays have since been staged: The Moonlight Sonata of 
Beethoven Blatz by Theatre Projects Manitoba in 2011, then Wine and Little Breads by Winnipeg 
Mennonite Theatre in November, 2014. And this past September 3rd at McNally Robinson Booksellers, he 
launched his first “collection of little fictions”, !ǊƳƛƴΩǎ {ƘƻǊǘǎ (a coƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ Ŧǳƴƴȅ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ άǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƛǘ ǳǇ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ ōƭŀŎƪ ǘǊƻǳƎƘ ŎƻŦŦƛƴ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǳƎƘέ). 

If you missed Armin’s latest book launch, you can still catch him at the Pembina Hills Art Gallery in Morden, 
Oct. 22, 6-8 pm. You can also email Armin Wiebe at tatsea@mts.net. And, of course, you can read one of his 
books. I know am looking forward to jumping into Armin’s Shorts, so to speak. 

 

VƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŦƻǊ ww/Ωǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘ tƛŎƪǳǇ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
Read how you can serve as a friendly, welcoming face when an international student first arrives in Winnipeg. Usually a two-hour 
commitment, you’re expected to pick up a student from the airport and bring them to the location where they’re staying. 

On line at: http://news.rrc.ca/2015/07/become-a-volunteer-ambassador-for-rrcs-international-student-airport-pickup-program/  

 

https://hub.rrc.ca/Donate/Default.aspx
http://news.rrc.ca/2015/07/become-a-volunteer-ambassador-for-rrcs-international-student-airport-pickup-program/
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Paul Vogt named new president and CEO of RRC 

Reprinted from the Red Blog, July 6 (http://news.rrc.ca/2015/07/paul-vogt-named-new-president-and-ceo-of-red-river-college/) 

 

Red River College’s Board of Governors announced today that 
Paul Vogt has been named the College’s fifth president and 
CEO, effective Aug. 17, 2015.“It gives me great pleasure to 
welcome Paul Vogt to Red River College,” says Lloyd Schreyer 
(above, at right), chair of RRC’s Board of Governors. “Paul’s 
extensive background as an administrator and public service 
leader, and his contributions to education policy in Manitoba, 
will be an asset as Red River College continues to evolve and 
grow as a leading post-secondary institution in Manitoba.” 

Vogt (above, at left) was head of the public service in 
Manitoba for eight years. He joins RRC after serving as an 
executive in residence at the University of Manitoba and 
advising on the development of a multi-year post-secondary 
education strategy. He also helped to establish the province’s 
new Advisory Committee on Advanced Education. 

“While Paul’s extensive background is well-suited for 
institutional leadership, his relationships within the 
community are key to driving strategic planning initiatives with 
various stakeholders who contribute to the mission of the 
College,” says Schreyer. “I look forward to working with Paul 
as the College continues to prepare skilled graduates to drive 
Manitoba’s economy.” 

Education has been a fundamental part of Vogt’s career. After 
completing his B.A. (Honors) in Political Studies at the 
University of Manitoba, he earned a Rhodes Scholarship and 

pursued graduate study at Oxford (where he earned an M.Phil. 
degree in Politics) and Princeton University. Following his 
studies, he returned to Manitoba to begin a career as an 
educator and public servant. 

Over the past 25 years, Vogt has taught at the University of 
Manitoba, the University of Winnipeg and Canadian 
Mennonite University. He has lectured on a wide range of 
subjects, including public administration and governance, 
Canadian politics, political theory, feminist theory and 
economics. 

From 1999 to 2005, Vogt served as policy secretary to cabinet 
for the Government of Manitoba, and from 2005 to 2013 he 
served as clerk of the executive council and cabinet secretary. 
He was a visiting scholar at the University of Manitoba in 2013-
14, and taught in the University of Manitoba’s and University 
of Winnipeg’s Masters in Public Administration programs. 

“Education is the cornerstone to create a thriving economy,” 
says Vogt. “I am honoured to join Red River College, an 
institution that plays a critical role in our community with a 
proud past and bright future. By building on the College’s 
impressive track record and working with dedicated 
employees, labour and government, I am excited by the 
opportunity we collectively share to continue to evolve 
creating rewarding and engaging opportunities for students, 
staff and faculty at Red River College.” 

College earns Earth Award for HETC 
Read how Red River College has been recognized for excellence in building management with a 2015 Earth Award from the 
Building Owners and Managers Association (BOMA) of Canada. 

On line at: http://news.rrc.ca/2015/09/colleges-commitment-to-sustainability-in-building-management-earns-earth-award-for-hetc/  

 

http://news.rrc.ca/2015/07/paul-vogt-named-new-president-and-ceo-of-red-river-college/
http://news.rrc.ca/2015/09/colleges-commitment-to-sustainability-in-building-management-earns-earth-award-for-hetc/
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Next Meeting: October 15 @ 9:30 am 
Inside the Red Chamber - The Hon. Terry Stratton 

Former RRC instructor and Conservative senator 

¶ represented Manitoba from 1993 to 2013 

¶ Born, raised and educated in Winnipeg 

¶ Married with three children and six grandchildren 

Agenda 

 09:30 am Coffee & Refreshments Social Time 

 10:00 am Welcome & Introductions 

 10:04 am Introduction of Speaker 

 10:05 am Speaker – The Hon. Terry Stratton 

 11:10 am Refreshment Break 

 11:55 am Adjournment 

 

Employment History 
¶ 1961   Started work with local Architect 

¶ 1969  Taught in Architectural Technology program at RRC 

¶ 1975  Partner/Managing Partner Ikoy Partnership 

¶ 1990 Partner with two brothers in Airwest, small charter 

airline, operating out of Winnipeg International Airport 

¶ 1993/2003 Consultant to pharmaceutical industry-

design/construction research labs/manufacturing plants 

Political History-Progressive Conservative 
Party/Conservative Party 

Provincial 

¶ 1975 to 2013-various election campaigns 

Federal 

¶ 1979/1980/1984 Jake Epp Campaigns 

¶ 1988 Federal Provincial Campaign Chairman 

¶ 1990 Vice President Western-PC Party of Canada 

¶ 1993 Appointed to the Senate of Canada 

¶ 2013 Retired from The Senate of Canada 

¶ 1993 to 2013 various election campaigns 

 

Political History-Other 
¶ 1992 Co-Campaign Chair Susan Thompson 

¶ 1994 Campaign Advisor Susan Thompson 

¶ 2000’s Honourary Fundraising Co-Chair Sam Katz 

Senate History 
¶ Chair/Deputy Chair/member of several Senate committees 

¶ Whip of the Opposition/Deputy Leader of the 

Opposition/Chief Government Whip 

¶ Chair-Conflict of Interest Committee 

¶ Co -Chair of Joint Sub Committee for Security on the Hill 

¶ Committee on Rules-three member sub-committee, 

successfully completed re-writing Senate Chamber Rules 

Boards 

Manitoba Hydro / University of Winnipeg / United Way of 
Winnipeg / 1999 Pan American Games / Winnipeg Football 
Club / Winnipeg Art Gallery Inuit Art Collection Advisory 
Board / Royal Winnipeg Ballet Advisory Board 

Current Status 
¶ Finally retired and residing in Winnipeg/Arizona 

¶ Enjoying my FREEDOM!

Elder Mae Louise Campbell earns national award  
Read how Elder Mae Louise Campbell (an Elder in Residence at RRC for the past 10 years) is one of 14 outstanding Canadians 
who’ll be honoured next year by Indspire, the country’s largest non-governmental funder of Indigenous education. 

On line at: http://news.rrc.ca/2015/09/elder-mae-louise-campbell-earns-national-award-for-cultural-contributions/  

 

http://news.rrc.ca/2015/09/elder-mae-louise-campbell-earns-national-award-for-cultural-contributions/
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RRC Heritage Group 
 

Chair 
John Graeb, jgraeb@hotmail.com  

Vice- Chair 
Leslie Walsh, ljoywalsh@gmail.com  

Secretary 
Mary Hayes 

Assistant Secretary 
Liz Omeniuk 

Social Committee Lead  
Gail Shimonek 

 

Past Chair 

Dale Watts 

 

Founders 
Bob Barr & Don Kennedy 

 

Red River College Group Liaison 
Elena Grinshteyn, egrinshteyn@rrc.ca 
204-631-3324 

 

Editor 
Guy Dugas, guy@spright.ca 

Published by 
Red River College 
2055 Notre Dame Ave. 
Winnipeg, MB  R3H 0J9 

 

Herritage Group Blog: rrc-hg.ca 

Responsibility for articles rests upon the 
authors, not Red River College, and do not 
represent official positions of Red River 
College. Letters and articles submitted for 
inclusion in the newsletter may be edited 
for content and/or length. 

Passages 
Edward Sobkowicz 

We sadly mark the passing of Edward Sobkowicz on 
August 29, 2015. Ed taught Electronic Technology at 
Red River for 25 years before his retirement.  
(Free Press Obituary) 

Sarah Smythe 

On Tuesday August 18, 2015, Sarah Smythe from the 
Controller’s Office passed away after a hard fought 
battle with cancer. She will be missed by many. 
(Bardal Obituary) 

Dawne MacKay-Chiddenton 

We sadly mark the passing of Dawne Elizabeth-
Margaret MacKay-Chiddenton (nee MacKay) on June 
27, 2015. Dawne had been Coordinator of the Child 
and Youth Care program at Red River College. As an 
advocate for the profession of Child and Youth Care, 
she was continuously active in the Child and Youth 
Care Association of Manitoba, and was involved in policy development at 
the national level with child and youth care associations across Canada. 
(Free Press Obituary) 

Help Grow our Endowment Fund 
As former staff, Heritage Group members have already played an important role 
in the achievements of Red River College students. But many of them would not 
have been able to continue their studies without our help. 

Please consider giving today. Donations of $20.00 or more will automatically be 
tax receipted (donations of $10.00 only receipted upon request). 

A printable Annual Donation Form is posted on our blog at rrc-hg.ca,  
and also at www.rrc.ca/files/File/development/developmentdonationform.pdf.  

Or make a secure online donation at https://me.rrc.mb.ca/OnlineDonation/. 
Check the box for Scholarships and Bursaries, specify Heritage Group Award 
Endowment Fund in the box for Additional gift information, and also check the 
box to be contacted about setting up monthly donations. 

If you would rather make your donation by phone,  
call Elena Grinshteyn at (204) 631-332 

Check us Out Online! 
Get all these articles and more as they are posted on our blog at rrc-hg.ca. 

mailto:jgraeb@hotmail.com
mailto:ljoywalsh@gmail.com
mailto:egrinshteyn@rrc.mb.ca
mailto:guy@spright.ca
http://rrc-hg.ca/
http://passages.winnipegfreepress.com/passage-details/id-228043/name-Edward_Sobkowicz/min-run-date-1441429200/order-publish_date%7CDESC,last_name%7CASC/
http://www.bardal.ca/condolences/index.cfm?id=2420
http://passages.winnipegfreepress.com/passage-details/id-226238/name-Dawne_Mackay-Chiddenton/classification-id-1/order-publish_date%7CDESC,last_name%7CASC,first_name%7CASC/
http://spright.ca/blog/rrc-hg/?page_id=193
http://www.rrc.ca/files/File/development/developmentdonationform.pdf
https://me.rrc.mb.ca/OnlineDonation/
http://rrc-hg.ca/
https://me.rrc.mb.ca/OnlineDonation/

